LEGION NEWS

At a regular meeting held in the Legion Hall Monday, November 28th, the following members were nominated to run for the Executive offices in 1950, election to be held Monday, December 12, 1949: President - F. Vanier, R. Greenwood, V. Hopper; 1st Vice President - L. Woodard, J. Corrigan; 2nd Vice President - E. Brown, E. Pinneault; Secretary - F. Cruickshanks, R. Cotton; Treasurer - J. McColl, G. Dodge, F. Gaullin; Executives - (5 to be elected) W. Baillie, A. Ogilvie, W. Ogden, R. Downey, Dr. M. McCaupland, J. Eaves, T. Hubeny, J. Falzetta and O. Dalzell.

Voting will be by ballot which will be mailed out to all members on December 5th - ballots to be returned to the secretary in the stamped, addressed envelope provided by December 10th. Any ballots not in the Secretary's hands by 7:50 p.m. December 12th will

not be accepted,

Remember -its your Legion Branch and vote accordingly.

0-0-0

SCOUT AND CUB NEWS The Scout Leaders wish to extend their thanks to all those who so willingly contributed their time and effort to the success of the Dedication Service held under the able chairmanship of Mr. D. C. Porter on Saturday, Nov. 23th.

Visiting Scouters from the Lakehead were District Scout Commissioner Mr. H. R. Collver, who gave a very interesting address and officiated at the unveiling of the Charter; District Scoutmasters Elliott and Fairbridge who invested the 1st Terrace Bay Troop Scout Leaders, S. M. Mason Dixon, Assistant S. M. Harold Hall, C. M. Roland Wills, Assistant C. M. Malcolm Craig, followed by an address by Rev. A. Lavender and the flag dedication by the Rev. Father Roenicke.

Herman Roberts opened the service with a talk on Scouting and introduced Mr. Porter as chairman who spoke on the history of the 1st Torrace Bay Troop and welcomed the visitors. Will Ogden brought the service to a close, thanking Hudson's Bay Company, Dominion Catering Company, Terrace Bay Enterprises and Mr. Gordon Keeley for their donation of flags - presented at the service by Mr. L. Martin, Mr. L. Woodard, Mr. Harold Wheeler and

Gordon Keeley.

Special thanks are due to the ladies for the abundant supply of eats provided for the social hour and to Nipigon Bottling Works for their donation of five cases of pop to

the Scouts and Cubsa

The first church parade of 1st Terrace Bay Troop was held on Sunday, November 27 when special services were held in the St. Martin's and Community Churches for Scouts and Cubs, both services were well attended.

All those wishing to purchase Christmas cards may do so by phoning dial 58, Scout-

Master Dixon, as there is an ample supply on hand.

Regular Scout and Cub mectings will be held this week at usual times.

0-0-0

CHRISTMAS TREES
Once again the attention of our residents is drawn to the matter of cutting Christmas trees. If you insist upon cutting your own tree, please be sure that you pick one that is not in the area defined as follows: from the Aquasabon River on the west to the Firebreak on the east and from Lake Superior on the south to the

In order to make sure that everybody gets the tree that they want, the local Boy Scout Troop are organized to supply trees for the entire Townsite. If you desire to purchase your tree from the Scouts and have it delivered to your door by them, all you have to do is phone Mason Dixon at 58, Earle Veitch at his office - Local #1 or Ossie Dalzell at Local #53 and give the following details: type - spruce or balsam, size and date of delivery. No deliveries prior to December 10th. Amount of payment will be on a voluntary basis. Pay the Scouts when your tree is delivered. Have a look at your tree and pay what you think is a fair price, Or those who wish to do so may leave their orders at the office of the Hudson's Bay Store,

0-0-0

FOR SALE Vacuum cleaner - almost new. Four years to go on guarantee. Apply 138 Birch Crescent, R. E. Downey.

FOR SALE One baby crib - good condition - dark brown colour - will sacrifice. Apply House No. 53, W. Louk.